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Ms. Debbie Drucker - Certified Mail

Drucker Trust ' - Return Receipt Requested .
16 Twilight Bluff ‘ - Claim No.7005 1820 0001 2683 6726
Newport Coast CA 92657 - ‘

TERMINATION OF COVERAGE UNDER GENERAL WASTE DISCHARGE
REQUIREMENTS - COUNTRY HILLS DRY CLEANERS, 1155-1 DIAMOND BAR
BOULEVARD, DIAMOND BAR, CALIFORNIA (SLIC NO. 1001, SITE ID NO. 2040043 )

Dear Ms. Drucker:

The California Regional Water Quélity Control Board (Regiona’l Board), Los Angeles Region, is the
public agency with primary responsibility for the protection of ground and surface water quality for all
beneficial uses within major portions of the Los Angeles and Ventura Counties, including the referenced
site.

The Regional Board staff has received the request letter dated October 2, 2008. for termination of the
subject injection regulated under Order No. R4 — 2002 — 0030, Series No. 029, which also serves you as
your Waste Discharge Requirements (WDR) for the Country Hills Dry Cleaners (Site). The Country
Hills Dry Cleaners is part of a multi-tenant commercial property located at 1155 South Diamond Bar
Boulevard in Diamond Bar, California. : :

The dry cleaning establishment used tetrachloroethylene (PCE) from 1992 to 2002. Multiple rounds of.
environmental. investigations carried out at the Site detected tetrachloroethylene (PCE) in soil, soil gas
and groundwater beneath the Site consistent with chemical usage at the dry cleaning facility. The
‘Regional Board approved a remediation action plan (RAP) for groundwater treatment using Hydrogen
Release Compound (HRC) inoculation technology. The. implementation of the RAP required WDR. The
HRC remedial action was discontinued in June 2003. The Regional Board has ordered further site
assessment.

The injection ceased in 2003, therefore the WDR is not needed at this time and the coverage under
- Regional Board Order No. R4 —2002 — 0030, Series No. 029 for the subject Site is hereby terminated.
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If you have any questions, please contact the Project Manager, Dr. Teklewold Ayalew at (213) 576-
6743 or tayalew@waterboards.ca.gov, or Mr. Adnan Siddiqui at (213) 576-6812.

| Sincerely,

J. Egoselie
Executive @fficer

Cc: Mr. Timothy P. Peabody, Attorney for Mr. Anil T. Desai
Mr. Thomas J. Bois II, Bois and Mcdonald _ '
Mr. Steven N. Collins, Centec Engineering, Inc:
Mr. Anil Desai, 12707 E Park Street, Cerritos CA 90703
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